
 

 
 
 

North Carolina Industrial Commission (NCIC) Announcement 
 
NCIC: BGN06 127 - Reference Identification changed from “Required” to "NOT USED" 

Effective 3-20-17 
  
Date: February 23, 2017 
 
NCIC is scheduling to re-implement the change to the 824 BGN06 127 to be in line with the 
IAIABC Medical 2.0 standards. The change will become effective on 3-20-17. 
 
Per IAIABC: BGN06 127 - Reference Identification was changed from “Required” to "NOT 
USED". 
 
The change was published in the IAIABC Medical Release 2.0 Guide Publication Date 2/1/15 
with the Earliest Date to Implement of 5/15/15. NCIC initially implemented the change to 
remove the BGN06 however some trading partners were not prepared at that time. 
 
Refer to IAIABC Medical Guide Release 2, Loop ID: OTI Original Transaction Identification 
(Repeat >1) and the 824 Acknowledgment Scenarios for how the OTI loop is utilized to report 
the data that was previously reported on the BGN06 loop. 
 
In summary, if the entire 837 transaction set is being rejected, then DN0111 (Application 
Acknowledgment Code), would equal ‘TR’ and the OTI segment would contain DN0532, 
Originator Transaction Identification Number (from the 837 transaction). If the 837 transaction 
was accepted, but an individual medical bill was rejected, then DN0111 (Application 
Acknowledgment Code), would equal ‘IR’ and the OTI segment would contain DN0500, Unique 
Bill ID Number (from the 837 transaction). 
 
For more information, please contact the NCIC EDI Support Team at ncicedi@ic.nc.gov or visit 
www.ncicedi.info.  
  
Thank you, 
North Carolina Industrial Commission EDI Support Team 
ncicedi@iso.com 
ncicedi@ic.nc.gov 
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